APPROVED MINUTES
These are the minutes of the March 7, 2012 monthly meeting of the Walden Woods Conservancy Board of Directors approval by the Board on March 28, 2012.

1.  Call to order.  The meeting was called to order by Dale Herrick, President at 7:04 p.m.  Nine directors were present: Amy Beresky, Glenn Brand, Alana Herrick, Dale Herrick, Warren Johnson, Gordon Jones, Cynthia Keenan, Io Mura and Brian Onessimo.  Two directors were absent: Susan Atwater and Diane Bernier.  A director position remains unfilled at this time for a Townhome Council position.  No representative of Elite Property Management, LLC was present.
2.  Approval of Minutes.  The Board minutes for January 25, 2011 were previously posted on the Conservancy website and presented to this meeting of the Board for acceptance.  Director Jones moved acceptance of the minutes.  The motion was seconded and passed with seven affirmative votes and the President abstaining.  Director Onessimo did not arrive in time for the vote.
3.  Financial Report.  Treasurer Beresky presented the treasurer’s report and addressed questions from the directors. 

4.  Unit Owners Forum.  Several attendees addressed the meeting on a variety of subjects most of which concerned the Ad Hoc-Pool Committee and the use of unit owner surveys. 

5.  Manager’s Report.  President Herrick gave the manager’s report in the absence of Jeff Byers.
a. Inspection Sheets for Councils.  No Board action was taken. 
b. Cabana Repairs.  No Board action was taken.
c. Tree Work.  President Herrick reported that Distinctive Tree Care of Sullivan Avenue, South Windsor had completed six days of work, which was within the ten days authorized by the Board’s January authorization for up to ten days work at $1,800 per day.  Director Johnson stated the need for some additional Conservancy tree work in the original tree line in the rear of his home at 22 Ivy Lane.  No Board action was taken. 
6.  Old Business

a. Reserve Study.  President Herrick reported that he has received the reserve study from Reserve Advisors, Inc. of Milwaukee, Wisconsin.  It is lengthy.  He will arrange for copies to be distributed to the directors.  No action was taken.
b. Pond Patio.  President Herrick circulated a letter from Brad Wiegand of Bahler Brothers of South Windsor, Connecticut offering to take advance payments on the construction costs so the Conservancy can be reimbursed by CWD, LLC and to allow the Conservancy to rescale the project or withdraw from the contract if CWD, LLC fails to fund the cost.  No Board action was taken.
6.  New Business
a. HVAC System for Meeting House.  Jeff Byers supplied the directors with a H. A. R. P. Mechanical, LLC written proposal for replacing the Meeting House air conditioning system.  Director Keenan noted that replacement is in the existing capital projects (reserve study) for 2010.  It was not put in the 2010 or 2011 budgets and it is not in this year’s budget.  President Herrick advised the Board that he will request Jeff Byers to obtain two additional quotes and opinions from the contractors as to whether or not the replacement can be safely put off until 2013.  No Board action was taken.
8.  Committee Reports

a. Environmental.  Chairman Brand of the Environmental Committee reported that a trapper has been hired to trap the beavers in Big Walden Pond.  He reported that committee members have been and are continuing to work on the walking trails.  Upcoming Committee projects will include cleaning out the beaver damage at the Big Walden Pond dam and improving the blue walking trail in the vicinity of Vernal Pool #2.
b. Communications.  Members of the Committee reported differing opinions on the establishment of a secure portion of the Walden Woods web site.  The projected cost would be about $550.  Director Johnson moved that the Conservancy not proceed with establishing a secure portion of the web site.  The motion was seconded.  After discussion the motion passed with seven affirmative votes.  Director Jones and President Herrick abstained. 
c. Meeting House.  Chairwoman Alana Herrick reported there were two rentals during the month of February and that the furnace had been replaced.  Michele Mumford of Elite Property Management, LLC has advised Alana that Meeting House rentals take between 20 hours per week and 20 hours per month of Michele’s time.
d. Social.  No report.
e. Welcome.  Chairwoman Ruth Johnson reported that the Committee made seven visits to residents.  Ruth commended Garrett Hogan, sales representative for CWD, LLC and Michele Mumford of Elite Property Management for their help and assistance to the Committee.
f. Standards.  Marian Farley reported that an update on proposed generator standards is coming.  Marian requested that the Board act on the proposed porch rules.  (Note: Management Company and Board must comply with Notice and Comment as required by  §21.2 of the Declaration before acting on the proposed porch rules.)  No Board action was taken at this meeting.  Marian reported the Committee received two A.A.I. applications, approved one and denied one. 
g. Ad Hoc – Pool Committee.  Genevieve Lattimer reported the Committee has two new members and has circulated a survey regarding the swimming pool today.  She reported the next Committee meeting is scheduled for March 16 and the Committee plans to report on the results of the pool survey to the Board at the Board’s March 28 meeting. 
President Herrick advised the Board that our next regular monthly meeting will be Wednesday evening, March 28, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.
The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:55 p.m.
Respectfully submitted



Warren P. Johnson, Secretary
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